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Joint Statement: Organisations reject calls for Royal Commission into 
Aboriginal children 

 

Child abuse is a serious crime, which has a devastating impact on children, family and 
communities. 

The safety of children should not be politicised or used as a platform to advance a political 
position. 

It is frustrating and disappointing to hear the Opposition Leader and Senator Price again repeating 
the same claims and calls for a Royal Commission with no evidence and no credible solutions. 

If any politician, or anyone at all, has any evidence about the sexual abuse of children then they 
must report it to the authorities. 

These calls for a Royal Commission into the sexual abuse of Aboriginal children have been made 
without one shred of real evidence being presented. They play into the basest negative 
perceptions of some people about Aboriginal people and communities. 

Child abuse is far too prevalent in Australia full stop. 

The Australian Child Maltreatment Study revealed the majority of Australians (62 per cent) have 
experienced at least one type of child abuse or neglect, with domestic violence, physical, 
emotional or sexual abuse the most common.  

The evidence and the solutions are very clear. There have been more than 33 reports into child 
protection since the Bringing Them Home Report in 1997. 

SNAICC produces an annual report, Family Matters, and has done for many years which details the 
evidence-based solutions that will enable our children to grow up safe, loved and protected. 

These solutions have been developed by Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and 
organisations. 

The most effective action Government can take to make children safe and protect their human 
rights is investment in community-controlled organisations working to support children and 
families wherever they live, committing to the National Commissioner for Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander children and to Closing the Gap priorities and reforms.  

We, as a collective know and have evidence to show that these are the measures that ensure 
children, women and families are safe and thriving. 

 

 



Endorsed By 

Organisations:  

The Parenthood 
Brotherhood of St. Laurence 
Australian Council of Social Service (ACOSS) 
Playgroup Australia 
Save the Children and 54 reasons 
The Front Project 
Western Australian Council of Social Services (WACOSS) 
Queensland Council of Social Service (QCOSS) 
The Kids Research Institute Australia  
Life Without Barriers 
Allies for Children 
South Australian Council of Social Service (SACOSS) 
Our Place 
The Australian Child Rights Taskforce 
Child Australia 
Settlement Services International (SSI) 
Royal Far West 
Uniting NSW.ACT 
The Maternal Child and Family Health Nurses of Australia 
 
 
Individuals:  

Georgie Dent 
Professor Catherine Chamberlain 
David Ansell 
Professor Fiona Stanley AC,FAA, FASSA, FAHMS 
Associate Professor Graham Gee 
Dawyte Hart-O'Neill 
Babette Casey 

 

 


